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Mr. Co-Chairmen: 
 
The Arkansas Legislative Council - Game and Fish/State Police Subcommittee, House Parks 
& Tourism Subcommittee, and the Arkansas State Game and Fish Oversight Committee met 
jointly on Tuesday, June 22, 2010, in the Heritage Center at Harding University and 
Wednesday, June 23, 2010, at the White County Medical Center in Searcy, Arkansas. 
 
Richard Davies, Director, Department of Parks and Tourism; Greg Butts, Director of State 
Parks; and Joe David Rice, Director of Tourism, Arkansas Department of Parks & Tourism; 
presented an overview of the state's parks and tourism projects.  Marla Johnson Norris, 
CEO, Aristotle, reported on Arkansas's website performance.  Additionally, Wayne 
Woods, Chairman, President/ CEO, Cranford Johnson Robinson Woods, presented the 
Spring/Summer 2010 Advertising and Marketing campaign for Arkansas.    
 
Committee members met Wednesday with representatives from the Arkansas Game & Fish 
Commission (AGFC), including Loren Hitchcock, Interim Director; Ricky Chastain, Assistant 
Chief of Wildlife Management; Brad Miller, Deer Program Coordinator; and Mike Bonds, 
Assistant Chief of Education.  Issues of discussion included general Deer Hunting 
Regulations for 2010-2011, the Arkansas Youth Shooting Sports Program, and the Arkansas 
National Archery in the Schools Program. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
_________________________________     ______________________________________ 
Senator Paul Bookout, Co-Chairman             Representative Monty Davenport, Co-Chairman 


